	Volunteer Consultative Forum (VCF)


	[image: image1.png]EMERGENCY
MANAGEMENT
VICTORIA





	VCF Quarterly Update # 1


Background:
The final Volunteer Consultative Forum (VCF) meeting for 2014 was held on Saturday 6 December, and was hosted by St John Ambulance.

The VCF Chair, Emergency Management Commissioner Craig Lapsley, introduced the new Minister for Emergency Services, the Hon Jane Garrett MP at the meeting. Minister Garrett addressed the VCF, recognising the considerable work of emergency management volunteers. The Minister fully supports the VCF and the extremely valuable formal and informal networks that have been established, and has made a commitment to attend the quarterly meetings in 2015.

The next VCF meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 11 March 2015.

VCF Update:

The past fourteen months have seen the establishment of the Volunteer Consultative Form (VCF), along with the development of the Terms of Reference. One of the most successful outcomes has been the relationships that have been fostered between the VCF volunteers and agencies which has led to a sharing of ideas and information, along with some open and frank discussions. 

In 2014, the VCF developed and endorsed the Volunteer Initiatives in the Emergency Management Sector report. The report is designed to support volunteers and agencies as a resource/tool, by sharing examples of successful volunteer initiatives. It also provides examples and links to other relevant volunteer based research, inquiries, strategies and reports. The report demonstrates and reinforces the depth and breadth of work being undertaken in the emergency management sector to encourage, maintain and strengthen their volunteers. 
The VCF are currently identifying and clarifying best practice processes for Police Checks and Working With Children Checks to minimise the administrative burden for member agencies. They are also exploring the possibility of expanding membership for the ‘Emergency Memberlink’ cards to all volunteer agencies. 

The next Quarterly Information Update # 2 will be available following the March 2015 VCF meeting.

